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After her car was pushed backwards into the rear of a truck, Marianne Karth and her family have set up a non-profit organization—AnnaLeah & Mary for Truck Safety-- to promote research on truck safety issues.

Tractor-trailers are required to have underride guards—bars designed to prevent a passenger vehicle from riding under the truck upon collision with it. All too-often , the guards are weak and ineffective—failing to prevent underride, as was the case with the Karth family's Crown Victoria, which went backwards under a tractor-trailer on May 4, 2013. AnnaLeah (17) and Mary (13) were in the back seat and did not survive—AnnaLeah dying at the scene and Mary a few days later from the horrific injuries which she sustained in the crash.

On September 15, 2015, AnnaLeah & Mary for Truck Safety launched their new website to raise funds for underride research in order to discover how to design underride prevention systems which will provide the best possible protection. The results of the research will be made available to regulators and manufacturers so that more effective standards can be written and safer trucks can be put on the road.

Please help us prevent future unnecessary deaths due to underride crashes. Every $1 contributed to this cause will help us toward our goal of supporting research and saving other families the heartache of such tragic loss.

AnnaLeah & Mary for Truck Safety is a 501(c)(3) non-profit organization. We are eligible to receive tax-deductible contributions, and you will receive a receipt after providing us with contact information.

Our current plans for promoting improvement in underride prevention include the following projects:

· As a family, we have asked for and received a proposal for an underride prevention system to be designed and researched by an engineer at the University of Alabama-Birmingham. Dean Sicking is well-known for his lead role in creating the SAFER Barrier used at NASCAR raceways, which has saved many lives. He is convinced that he can likewise create a safer barrier at the back of tractor-trailers to prevent underride of a passenger vehicle upon collision with a trailer. This is his underride research proposal:

· We have catalyzed efforts to plan an Underride Roundtable in the Spring of 2016 with the goals of: 1) Create awareness of the underride problem; 2) Encourage ongoing efforts in improving underride protection/prevention; 3) Influence rulemaking positively; and 4) Elevate the state of the art for the encouragement of voluntary improvement of underride guard manufacturing practices.
· We have been developing plans for Underride Design Research Projects by engineering professionals and by students, including a team of 6 students designing underride protection as their Senior Design Project. In addition, we hope to sponsor crash tests at IIHS for additional promising underride guard designs in order to prove their effectiveness.

AnnaLeah & Mary for Truck Safety website: https://www.fortrucksafety.com/ 
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